
UNITED AIRLINES (UAL) EAST AIRCRAFT MAINTENANCE AND 
GROUND SUPPORT EQUIPMENT (GSE) PROJECT 

WHAT IS THE UAL EAST AIRCRAFT MAINTENANCE AND GSE PROJECT? 

The United Airlines East Aircraft Maintenance and GSE Project would consolidate and 
modernize UAL’s existing aircraft and GSE maintenance facilities at LAX in a single 
location to provide for more efficient and effective maintenance of UAL aircraft and 
equipment at the airport that eliminates duplicate facilities.  Currently, UAL performs 
maintenance in two areas of LAX, known as the West Maintenance Facility and the East 
Maintenance Facility.   

WHERE WOULD THE PROJECT BE LOCATED? 

The consolidated East Aircraft Maintenance and GSE Facility would be located on UAL’s 
leasehold, south of Century Boulevard and east of Avion Drive. 

STATE OF THE ART FACILITY 

The proposed project would be designed and constructed to achieve the United States 
Green Building Council’s Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design (LEED®) 
Silver certification, which requires the project to be designed in a manner to save energy, 
water and other resources. In addition, the proposed project would be constructed in 
accordance with the Los Angeles Green Building Code, including its energy conservation 
requirements.  The proposed project also incorporates other modern components, such 
as charging stations for electric GSE. 

ESTIMATED SCHEDULE 

This project requires both local and federal approval, including environmental review 
under the California Environmental Quality Act and the National Environmental Policy Act. 

Q4 2017

CEQA NOP/Initial 
Study

Q3 2018

CEQA Draft EIR Public 
Review & Public 

Workshop

Q4 2018

CEQA Final EIR 
Certification

Federal Approval with 
NEPA Review



 

KEY PROJECT CHARACTERISTICS 
 

• Demolish some of the existing buildings  

• Construct the new maintenance facility 

• Reconfigure aircraft parking  

• Provide an aircraft wash pad 

• Construct a jet blast deflector (safety 
barrier that is used to substantially 
reduce or eliminate the effects of jet blast 
or propeller wash from run-up areas)

 
 

 
STAY INFORMED 
 

• Environmental documents are available for review online at LAWA’s website – 
www.ourlax.org – see “Environmental Documents/Documents Underway.” 

• Please call (800) 919-3766 with questions. 

• Written questions can be mailed to the following address:  Los Angeles World Airports, 
Attention: Angelica Espiritu, City Planner, One World Way, P.O. Box 92216, Los Angeles, CA 
90009-2216. 

• Public comment period for Draft EIR ends August 13, 2018. 

http://www.ourlax.org/

